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St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
Church & Rectory: 4924 Bancroft Ave. St. Louis, Missouri 63109 

Phone 314.352.2111  Rectory Fax 314.481.7661 
Meyer Youth Center: 4354 S. Kingshighway, St. Louis, MO 63109  Phone 314.353.8911 

Parish Website: www.magdalen.org 
Archdiocese of St. Louis Website: www.archstl.org 

Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 3 
Email: johnborcic@archstl.org 
 

In Residence: Rev. John J. Kerber 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 107 
 

Deacon: Joseph J. Iovanna  
Phone:   707.1803 cell phone 
 

Deacon: J. Gerard  Quinn J.C.L. 
Phone:   631.3880 
Email:  gerryquinn75@gmail.com 
 

Parish Secretary: Fran Voss   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 
Email:  smmadmin@sbcglobal.net 
 

Parish Nurse: Jeannine Wieczorek  
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 5 
Email:  smmnurse@sbcglobal.net 
 

Music Director: Susan Mayfield   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 (leave a message) 
 

Bookkeeper: Terry Signaigo 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 6  
 

Maintenance Department: John Baumgartner 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 7 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 2 
 

Southside Youth Ministry 
Contact: Jess Vinduska 
Email: info@ssyouthministry.org 
Website:  www.ssyouthministry.org   

Mass Schedule 
Weekend Masses:     Weekday Mass: 
Saturday: 4:30pm               Monday thru Friday:  8:00am 
Sunday: 8:00am and 10:30am 
 

Sunday Youth Mass:  6:00pm 
 

Daily Rosary: Mon. thru Fri. before the 8:00am Mass 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Every first Friday 
of the month from 8:30am until 12-noon  
 

Holy Hour: Every 1st Saturday of the month at 9:15am 
 

Sacrament of Baptism:  Please contact the Rectory   
 

Weddings:  Couples contemplating Marriage should 
contact the Pastor as soon as they have made a decision 
to marry and at least six months prior to their intended 
date of Marriage so that proper preparations can be made. 
 

Communion to the Sick:  We are happy to bring Holy 
Communion to those who are confined to their homes.  
Please contact the rectory to make arrangements. 
 

Perpetual Help Devotions: Tuesday following 8:00am 
Mass 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Saturday between 
3:30pm and 4:15pm (or by appointment)  

Rectory Office Hours 
8:30am—  7:30pm   Monday through Thursday 
8:30am—  4:00pm   Friday 
9:00am—12:00pm   Saturday 
 

Closed on Sundays, Holidays,  
and Holy Days of Obligation   

SCHOOLS SERVING OUR PARISHIONERS 
For registration and other information please contact 

Our Lady of Sorrows School 
5831 So. Kingshighway Blvd. 

314.353.1451 
St. Ambrose School 

5130 Wilson Ave.  
314.772.1437 

St. Joan of Arc School 
5821 Pernod Ave.  

314.752.4171 
St. Roch School 
6040 Waterman 
314.721.2595 

South City Deanery PSR 
Deborah Halter 

4170 Delor Ave.   
314.773.3070              

scdpsr4200@sbcglobal.net 
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Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 

It won’t be long before the     
temperatures outside will tend to 
be a little cooler each day and, 
not long afterwards, we will   

witness the bright yellow and red leaves of the trees 
as the fall season arrives.  Each year I think of how 
lucky we are to be able to        experience all four 
seasons in the area where we live. 
 

I have a nephew who, for a short time, lived out 
west.  He pretty much experienced one season in the 
desert.  It was always summer; high temperature 
summer (100’s) and low temperature summer (80’s) 
– but always summer.  I remember him longing for 
the change of seasons when he returned home on 
one occasion. He eventually got back to St. Louis 
and now enjoys the change of seasons throughout 
the year. 
 

Sometimes I reflect upon the change of seasons and 
think about how wonderful God is in creating our 
world so that we could experience these things.  But 
God also sends a message to us about life as we    
experience these changes each year.  The cyclical 
changes are not a whole lot different than the        
cyclical changes that take place in our own lives. 
 

The spring of the year is like our birth and child-
hood; a time of growing, nurturing and blooming.  
We are not yet fully grown and our experiences in 
life are somewhat limited. 
 

When summer comes around we are in the most   
productive stages of our lives.  Our experiences are 
much less limited, we marry, raise children, work 
hard, and are most active in a variety of ways. 
 

Then comes fall and with it the letting go of children 
as they move into the summer of their lives, the    
experiencing of grandchildren, and the planning for 
retirement.  The graying of our hair is like the 
change in the color of the leaves. 
 

During winter everything around us seems lifeless.  
The grass and trees are no longer green nor do they 
grow any more during this period.  It is the time in 
our lives that we experience most of our physical 
illnesses and difficulties because all that kept us    
going before has now diminished greatly.  More and 
more we think of end of life issues and we prepare 
accordingly. 

God’s plan for us has been revealed each year of our 
lives through the change of seasons.  Where are we in 
the seasons of life?  Are we aware of God’s presence 
to us?  After all he invites us to see Him each time we 
move into a different season – in the spring when the 
grass begins to grow and the trees bud; in the summer 
when we enjoy a great deal of activity in our lives; in 
the fall when the foliage bursts with color and the 
leaves begin to fall; and in the winter when the snow 
falls quietly on a lifeless ground and the days become 
shorter and the nights longer. 
 

But what follows is new life, a new beginning, a new 
year!  God surely wants us to be aware of Him and 
His goodness to us.  He gives us so many ways to   
acknowledge Him, experience Him, and relate to 
Him. 
 

As we grow we are given life in His Son, Jesus, at 
our Baptism, and we begin to learn about our world, 
our Church and our Faith.  In the most active period 
of our lives we are challenged to do the work Jesus 
commanded us, especially to love God and to love 
our neighbor.  We are given both the knowledge and 
the means to accomplish this.  As we grow older we 
continue to do God’s work and, more and more, come 
to a greater appreciation of what God has given to us.  
Then, we finally prepare ourselves for that final time 
in our lives, when we will ultimately be rewarded for 
our communion and cooperation with God’s plan; His 
call to join Him in His kingdom where all seasons are 
rolled into one; everlasting life. 
 

If we cannot see, or if we dismiss, this cyclical nature 
of our lives in which we grow both physically and 
spiritually, then maybe we are fit only to live in the 
desert and to endure its endless heat.  God gives us 
something to ponder as the temperatures cool and the 
colors turn these next several weeks. 
 

God bless, 
 
Msgr. John Borcic 
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Weekly Offertory 
 

September 8, 2013 
 
 

Envelopes   $ 4,445.00 
Loose Offering      567.00 
_____________________________________ 
 
Total    $         5,012.00 
 
 

Collections as of 07-01-13 $       45,757.95       
 
 

Magdalen Specials 
 

Soup Kitchen   $      78.00 
St. Vincent de Paul      157.00 
Pro-Life         17.00 
Tuition Assistance      113.00 
_____________________________________ 
 

Total    $    365.00 
 

 

Thank you for your gifts to God and our Parish. 

Pro-Life 
The Prolife Committee will be expanding its effort 
within the parish.  We would like to invite you to 
participate in this most important area of our 
Church.  Within the committee we have several    
different areas where your own gifts and talents can 
be used.  We have the Education, Pastoral, Spiritual, 
and Public Policy.  Please pray about joining our 
committee.  We will have information about a meet-
ing and about our organizations at our Donut       
Sunday, the first week in October.  Sign-ups will 
also be available.  Thank you.  
  

We will be participating in our annual 40daysforlife 
campaign through Coalition for Life.  On Tuesday, 
October 29, you will have an opportunity to sign-up 
to witness at the abortion Clinic, Planned Parent-
hood.    We have the hours of 7:00 a.m. until 7:00 
p.m.  We ask that you consider giving one hour of 
your time.  You can bring a friend, family, or 
neighbors to witness together for one hour but I will 
need a definite Yes and commitment of this partici-
pation.  Even begin introducing to your children the 
importance of sacrifice by giving one hour to this 
cause. 
   

On Sunday, October 27, 2013 at the St. Charles 
Convention Center we will be holding the Prolife 
Convention.  St. Mary Magdalen always participates 
by purchasing a table.  This year the keynote 
speaker is Mr. Patrick Madrid, professor of theology 
at Franciscan University of Steubenville, renowned 
author, evangelist and Catholic apologist.   We will 
have Mass, Exhibitors and Workshops!  All work-
shops are free so if you cannot attend the luncheon 
please come and get revitalized and educated 
through our workshop speakers. 
   

Marisol Pfaff, Project Rachel Coordinator and Mr. 
Chuck Raymond, Project Joseph Coordinator, and 
Linda Raymond, Director of Silent No More will be 
leading one of the workshops; Accepting God’s 
Mercy after Abortion.  Other workshops are         
Embracing Life in the Hard Cases, Nurturing a      
Pro-life Parish, Sharing God’s plan for Love with 
Your Children, Taking Control of Life End Issues, 
In It for Life;  How to Act on Your Prolife Voca-
tion. 
  

Any questions call Marisol at 314-481-8408 in the 
evenings.  Pray for an end to abortion!  

Thank you! 
 

The St. Vincent De Paul Society Members would like 
to thank our parishioners, on behalf of our clients 
whom we assist throughout the year for your gener-
osity this past August (Blue Envelope).  The cash   
donations to our organization have totaled $1,532.00 
for August! The great news here is that the First 
Catholic Slovak Ladies Association (FCSLA) will 
match every dollar donated for the first $600.00.  We 
extend a BIG THANK YOU to the FCSLA for their 
generosity supporting our St. Vincent De Paul efforts 
this year as well as the past 4 years.  The $2,132.00 
will be used to help those in need within our parish 
boundary.  Please pray for our clients and for the   
conference members who interview and support 
those clients. 

Mark you calendar for... 
Blessing of the Pets 

in honor of the  
Feast Day of St. Francis 

All pets and their people are invited on Sunday, 
October 6 at 12:00 pm on the North Church Park-
ing Lot of St. Mary Magdalen—rain or shine!       
Pet blessings given by  Deacon Joe. 
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SAINT OF THE WEEK 
Saint Vincent de Paul,  

 the Great Apostle of Charity 
 

Vincent was born in France in 1581 to a family of 
peasant farmers.  At an early age he showed the 
makings of a good student and his father sent him to 
school.  He studied humanities and graduated in 
Theology in Toulouse.  He was ordained a priest at 
the age of 19 and remained in Toulouse until he 
went to Marseille in order to collect an inheritance.  
In 1605, on his way back from Marseille, he was 
taken captive by Barbary pirates.  He was auctioned 
off as a slave and spent two years in bondage.   
 

Eventually he became the property of a man whose 
wife aided in the escape of all her husband’s slaves.  
Vincent escaped in 1607.  After returning to France 
he went to Rome and continued his studies there   
until 1609, at which time he was sent back to France 
and became chaplain at the court of King Henry IV 
of France.   
 

He served both as chaplain and as parish priest and 
was confessor and spiritual director to Countess de 
Gondi.  The Countess persuaded her husband to    
endow and support a group of able and zealous    
missionaries who would work among poor tenant 
farmer.  In 1617 Vincent founded the Ladies of 
Charity from a group of wealthy women in his     
parish.  He organized them to collect funds for    
missionary projects, found hospitals, gather relief 
funds for the victims of war, and to ransom over 
1200 galley slaves from North Africa.  From this 
group of women, through the assistance of St. 
Louise de Marillac, came the Daughters of Charity.   
 

In 1622 Vincent de Paul was appointed chaplain to 
the galleys.  After working for some time in Paris 
among imprisoned galley slaves, he returned to     
become the leader of the Congregation of the      
Mission, or the Vincentians.  These priests with 
vows of poverty, chastity, obedience, and stability, 
were to devote themselves entirely to the people in 
smaller towns and villages.   
 

He was also zealous in conducting retreats for clergy 
at a time when there was great laxity, abuse, and   
ignorance among them.  He became a pioneer in 
clerical training and was instrumental in establishing 
seminaries.  Many priests in the Archdiocese of 
Saint Louis, ordained twenty years or more, were  

trained by the Vincentians in our Archdiocesan  
seminaries -  Prep Seminary (South), Cardinal     
Glennon College, and Kenrick Seminary.   
 

Vincent de Paul died at Paris on September 27, 1660.  
Vincent was declared Blessed by Pope Benedict XIII 
in 1729, and was canonized eight years later on June 
16, 1737.  St. Vincent’s body was exhumed both in 
1712 and in 1737.  An eye witness stated that only 
the eyes and nose showed some decay.  His bones 
have been encased in a waxen figure which is         
displayed in a glass reliquary in the chapel of the 
headquarters of the Vincentian Fathers in Parish (the 
Church of St. Lazare).  His heart is still incorrupt and 
is displayed in a reliquary in the chapel of the 
motherhouse of the Daughters of Charity in Paris.   
 

St. Vincent is honored with a Feast Day on the 27th of 
September in the Roman Catholic Church, the 
Church of England, and the Episcopal Church in the 
United States.  St. Vincent de Paul is the patron of all 
works of charity.  The Society of Saint Vincent de 
Paul, a charitable organization dedicated to the       
service of the poor, was established by French univer-
sity students in 1833, led by Blessed Frederic 
Ozanam.  Today the Society of St. Vincent de Paul is 
represented in 132 countries around the world. 
 

 
 

The waxen mask and hands encasing the bones of St. 
Vincent de Paul. 
 

May the spirit of St. Vincent de Paul come alive in all 
of us, leading us to fruitful works of charity to all of 
our sisters and brothers in need.  We are grateful to 
the great many of our parishioners for their assistance 
to our parish St. Vincent de Paul Society as it reaches 
out to the hungry and the poor in our own neighbor-
hood and community.   
 
God bless, 
 
Msgr. John Borcic 
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This week in our Parish… 
Monday, September 16, 2013 
Quilters    9:00a  Qrm 
Sunflower Club            10:30a  SH 
Magdalen Players   6:30p  SH 
Parish Council    7:00p  MR 
 

Tuesday, September 17, 2013 
Perpetual Help Devotions  8:20a  CH 
MWO General Mtg.  6:30p  SH 
 

Wednesday, September 18, 2013 
Church Cleaning             8:30a  CH 
Magdalen Players  6:30p  SH 
Finance Mtg   7:00p  MR 
 

Thursday, September 19, 2013 
Magdalen Players  6:30p  SH 
K/C Ladies Auxiliary             7:00p  MR 
 

Friday, September 20, 2013 
 

Saturday, September 21, 2013 
K/C Ladies Auxiliary Day of Reconciliation CH/SH 
Reconciliation    3:30-4:15p     CH 
Mass     4:30p  CH 
 

Sunday, September 22, 2013  
Mass     8:00a  CH 
Mass               10:30a  CH 
Prv. Reserved   1-5pm  SH 
Youth Mass    6:00p  CH 
SSYM Lifenight   7-9:30p YRm 

Magdalen Women’s Organization 
News! 

At the September 17 meeting of the Magdalen 
Women’s Organization, we will be collecting dues 
and pulling the names of two quilts.   
 

Mass for installation of the Treasurer at 6:00pm and 
a Appreciation Dinner after mass in the School hall. 

 Soup Kitchen 
Thanks to everyone who helped us with our August 
meal.  We served 144 guest.  Our next meal is   Tues-
day, September 17. Volunteers who made the sauce 
for the lasagna, please put your container in the RE-
FRIGERATOR in the school hall this  Sunday.  I will 
have the school hall opened from 10:00am until right 
before the 10:30 Mass. Brownie Bakers: Please drop 
off your brownies at the rectory by NOON on Tues-
day.  If you need to have your brownies picked up 
please call Charlie or Mary Ann Halbrook at 481-
2448 before Tuesday to arrange for pick up.  

Note from the Parish Nurse 
FLU SHOTS:  Mark your calendar for this easy and 
convenient way to get yourself immunized against 
the seasonal flu.  The Visiting Nurse Association is 
scheduled to be at St. Mary Magdalen on Sunday, 
October 13 to give out flu shots from 9-11 a.m.  
Reservations are required.  The insurance plans 
accepted by the VNA are the same as last year. The 
VNA accepted insurance list will be in next week’s 
bulletin.  I will begin taking reservations for the flu 
vaccine by phone the week of September 23.  If you 
have questions or concerns or need more information, 
please call me at 352-2111 ext 5.   

Ravioli Dinner 
When: Sunday, September 22 
Where: St. Ambrose Cafeteria 
Time: 12:00 noon– 6:00pm 
 

Silent Auction and carry– outs available 
(All proceeds will benefit our Sick & Elderly       
Program which provides free medical equipment 
and supplies to residents of the Hill) 
For more information call John or Rose, 773-7924. 

Life in the Spirit Seminar... is a Catholic semi-
nar which enriches the individual and the commu-
nity. Through dynamic topics and speakers, the LISS 
draws people closer together and closer to Jesus by 
the power of the Holy Spirit.  This takes place at 
the   Cardinal Rigali Center, 20 Archbishop May Dr., 
63119 on Mondays until October 21, 2013 at 7 pm.   
Everyone is welcome!   No fee!   Please bring your 
Bible. Call the Catholic Renewal Center if you have 
more questions or to register at 314-427-7786 or 
email janeguenther@archstl.org. It is OK to come 
even if you have missed a week. 

Mark your calendars….upcoming events! 
 
 

The Magdalen Players will present Irving Berlin’s 
“White Christmas” at the Meyer Youth Center on the 
weekend of  November 15-17th. 
 

St. Mary Magdalen’s Annual Craft Fair will be on 
Saturday, November 23 at the Meyer Youth Center. 
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Servers  
 

Saturday, September 21, 2013 4:30PM 
Alex &/or Tiffany Sakamoto 
 

Sunday, September 22, 2013 8:00 AM 
Ian &/or Victoria Dow 
 

Sunday, September 22, 2013 10:30 AM 
Daniel Kelly 

Mass Intentions  
Monday, September 16, 2013   
  8:00 A.M. Lucille Seper—Special Intention 
  8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society 
 

 Tuesday,  September 17, 2013 
  8:00 A.M. Sr. Pat Murray-Special Intention 
  8:00 A.M. Nick & Agnes Wiltgen- 
         Special Intention 
 

 Wednesday, September 18, 2013 
   8:00 A.M. Andrew Hassler 
   8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society 
 

Thursday, September 19, 2013 
   8:00 A.M. Fr. Ed Goldian S.J. 
   8:00 A.M. Dolly Bias 
 

 Friday, September 20, 2013 
   8:00 A.M. Loretta Abkemeier 
   8:00 A.M. Vincenza & Giovanni Drago 
 

 Saturday, September 21, 2013 
   4:30 P.M. Bill Sewester 
 

 Sunday, September 22, 2013  
   8:00 A.M. For the People of the Parish 
 10:30 A.M. Paplinskas, McMiller Family     

Eucharistic Ministers 
Saturday, September 21, 2013 4:30 PM 
Jim Abkemeier, Pat Grotegeers, Joan Jewell,        
Ray Miles, Kris Onanian, Nancy Sewester   

Sunday, September 22, 2013 8:00 AM  
Dolores Johnson, Lynn & Steve Moro,                 
Nancy Sewester 
 

Sunday, September 22, 2013 10:30 AM 
Sr. Mary Carol Anth, Dolores Hitch, Bill Voss           
Cathy & Pat Maloney, Garth Weihl     

Please pray for … Gary Barker,  Margaret   
Crawford, Bob Downey, Julie Edgar, Mary Elkins,  
Marie Gambino, Pat Grotegeers,  Ruth Hassler, Pete 
Harvatin, Ann Hudgens, Bill Hrdlicka, Fran Jascur,  
Dolores Kettenbach, Dolores Kuhlman, Mary 
Mather, Dave Massie, Terri Mazzola, Jackie McGil-
ligan, Rita O’Keeffe, Nancy Sewester, Edith 
Smiley, Dodie Stollhans, Jeannine Young, Lois 
Zitzmann  

Lectors 
 

Saturday, September 21, 2013 4:30PM 
Jim Abkemeier 
 

Sunday, September 22, 2013 8:00 AM 
Mary Dooling 
  

Sunday, September 22, 2013 10:30 AM 
Garth Weihl 

Greeters 
 

Saturday, 4:30 PM Ron Gianella 
 

Sunday, 8:00 AM Dolores Johnson 
 

Sunday, 10:30 AM Tom Brent, Sue Rice 
 
Ushers 
Saturday, 4:30 PM Ron Gianella, Don Quante,    
   Bill Yashuk, Rich Brutine 
 

Sunday, 8:00AM Bernie Driscoll, Dick Furrer 
 

Sunday, 10:30AM Tom Brent Norm Guittar, 
   Jewell Douthit 

Please pray for the       
repose soul of  Angela 
Onanian,  dear mother 

of parishioner Kristine Onanian who passed away 
on September 9th. For the repose soul of Joseph 
Ritka, dear brother of parishioner Fran Jascur who 
passed away on September 10th and for our parish-
ioner Barbara Racher who passed away on August 
25, 2013.  May Angela, Joseph and Barbara be with 
our Lord in glory. Please keep their family and 
friends in your prayers as well as all of our parish-
ioners who are mourning the loss of their loved 
ones.              

Stewardship Reflection 
“Everything I have is yours.” Luke 15:31 
 

Our Heavenly Father gives us everything, including 
the chance to share in His eternal kingdom.  Yet, like 
the Prodigal Son we are often lured away by the  
materialism of our society.  Do we really want to turn 
our backs on all that God offers in exchange for a  
material wealth that has no lasting value? 
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